
 
 

MEDIA RELEASE Thursday, April 24, 2025 
 

  

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 
 

Mapleview Drive East closure from Friday, April 25 to Monday, April 28 
 
(Barrie, ON) – Metrolinx and their sub-contractors require a full road closure on Mapleview Drive East 
between Yonge Street and Prince William Way on Friday, April 25 at 9:00 p.m. to Monday, April 28 at 
5:00 a.m. No through traffic will be allowed.  
 
This work is being carried out by Metrolinx and is not part of the City’s Mapleview Drive East 
reconstruction project. 
 
The following detour routes will be in effect:  

• North Bound Yonge Street & East Bound Mapleview Drive: 
Yonge Street – Big Bay Point Road – Prince William Way 

• South Bound Yonge Street & West bound Mapleview Drive: 
Yonge Street – Lockhart Road – 20th Sideroad – Mapleview Drive East 

 
Barrie Transit Route 12 will be on detour from 9:00 p.m. on April 25 until the end of service on April 27 
due to the road closure. Please view the Mapleview Detour Notice for more information. Riders are 
encouraged to check MyRideBarrie.ca/news for updates. 
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For more information, please contact: 
Scott LaMantia 
Manager of Marketing & Communications 
Scott.lamantia@barrie.ca  
705-794-0517 
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